
 
 

 
Summary Report of Public Notification 
 

Project name Lease of Bilgola Beach Café 

Public notification 
period 

Wednesday 27 March 2024 – Wednesday 24 April 2024 

Background Northern Beaches Council are proposing to enter into a lease 
to fit out and operate the café located at 400 Barrenjoey 
Road, Bilgola Beach NSW 2107. 

A tender will be released to source an experienced operator 
in the coming months. The lease is intended to be granted to 
the successful tenderer for five years, with an additional five-
year option. 

The premises forms part of Bilgola Beach Reserve Trust 
(R58243), Lot 7327 DP 1164236, of which Council is the 
Crown Land Manager. Council is required to give notice in 
accordance with Section 3.22 of the CLM Act 2016 and 
Section 47 of the LGA 1993. 

Total number of 
submissions 

1 

Summary of 
findings 

 

 

 

This report outlines the outcomes of public notification as part 
of a proposal to tender and lease the premises described 
above. 

The feedback collected highlighted conditions within the Plan 
of Management and DA2023/0376 to be included within the 
lease. 

Engagement 
approach 

This public notice was implemented and reported in 
accordance with Section 3.22 of the Crown Land 
Management Act 2016 and Section 47 of the Local 
Government Act 1993. 

The notice was promoted through resident letters to adjoining 
properties, on-site signage and a page established on 
Councils website. 

Feedback was captured through email submissions to 
Northern Beaches Council. Contact details were provided 
should people have questions. 

 
  








